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Mr. Leonard Marion   OCD-SW-13-2178 
Volusia County Solid Waste Division 
3151 East New York Ave. 
DeLand, Florida 32724  
 
 Volusia County – SW WACS # 27540 
 Tomoka Farms Road Landfill  
 North Cell Landfill LGCS Construction for Closure – Sequence 1A 
 Approval of Certification of Construction Report 
 
Dear Mr. Marion: 
 
The Department has completed the review of the report titled “Report of Construction, February 
2013 – March 2013, North Cell Landfill Gas Construction for Closure, Sequence 1A.”  The 
report was dated May 23, 2013 and received by the Department on May 28, 2013.  The report 
and DEP Form 62-701.900(2) were signed and sealed by Mr. Junos Reed, P.E., of Volusia 
County.     
 
In the Report, the existing conditions described on sheet 00LFG-01 dated May 23, 2013 do not 
match the existing conditions outlined in Attachment G, LFG Management Master Plan and 
North Cell Class I Landfill, submitted with the permit renewal application on December 28, 
2012.  During discussions with Junos Reed, P.E., he concluded that the LFG Master Plan had 
missed a construction event which occurred between the time the permit application was being 
written and the time the permit application was submitted.  He said the existing conditions noted 
in this subject report were accurate, although missing a few well locations.  We discussed how to 
address the discrepancies in the existing conditions.  Mr. Reed indicated that the county would 
be reevaluating the LFG Master Plan in the near future prior to the next LFG construction event 
in November 2013.  At that time, the county plans on submitting a permit modification to clear 
up the discrepancies in the existing conditions and to submit a revised LFG Master Plan.    
 
Therefore, based upon the Report, further discussions with Junos Reed, P.E., and the signed and 
sealed certification, the Department concurs that the North Cell gas collection system 
construction for closure, sequence 1A has been completed and is substantially consistent with the 
intent, plans, and specifications. 
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If you have any questions, please contact Kim Rush at (407) 897-4314 or by e-mail at 
kim.rush@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
______________________ 
Kimberly Rush, P.E. 
Waste and Air Resource Programs 
 
 
KR/ftl 
 
cc:   
Junos Reed – Volusia County, jreed@volusia.org  
Jennifer Stirk – Volusia County, jstirk@volusia.org  
Richard Tedder – FDEP, Tallahassee, richard.tedder@dep.state.fl.us  
Cory Dilmore – FDEP Tallahassee, cory.dilmore@dep.state.fl.us  
 
 
 


